in let us ' WINSTED Winchester With appointed if she will meet Tuesday at 8 p.m. with the proper and it we me program the proper and it we me prop appointed if she will meet Tuesday at 8 p.m. with the process it didn't amc Barbara and Otherwise and raw day for although it surely and raw day. Let'

SINCERE THANKS to all those who helped out so well last evening on the making of the sandwiches, and the serving of the food - and the food sale - and the clean-up, and the program. It really was appreciated. We had a good crowd and a pleasant evening. Next Pomona meeting will be December 10 at Litchfield for the Christmas party.

Think we have finally gotten the last of the food distributed, although there are a couple of things to be exchanged and/or corrected. Seems as though this time the co-op went on forever, although it wasn't even a big one! Guess maybe State Session in the middle of it didn't help.

Winchester Grange members join with members of Beacon in mourning the death of a good brother - Linus Gilbert, who died this past weekend. Linus was a "real" Granger - he gave of himself and worked so hard for Beacon Grange. He will be missed.

A REMINDER; If you have not yet paid your Pomona dues - and I have receipts here this evening for quite a few - the \$1.50 will increase to \$2.50 on December 1st, by vote of the membership last evening. There are still quite a few who who have not yet paid.

AND ALSO A REMINDER that your subscription to the Connecticut Granger must be paid very soon if you wish to continue receiving the grange newspaper. That is also \$1.50. The due date for the paper is October 1 and, in case you didn't realize it, that date has come and gone:

CHICKEN DINNER on Sunday of this week - November 18. Wherever does he time go! Serving from 12:00 to 30 - and we would appreciate a good rowd. Do talk about it to your friends and neighbors. Reservations may be made with Dot Jewiss or Dot Dewey, and here again we would appreciate reservations, but will accept walk-ins as far as possible.

Talked with Leonard Schnier the other day - he is doing very well and feeling fine. Certainly good to hear.

We extend sympathy to the family of Roberta Buckland Lameroux who died this past weekend. Roberta was a member of Winchester Grange for several years, as well as her husband, Louis. As of right now, Louis is a patient at the Veterans' Hospitalso this is a sad time for the whole family.

MANY THANKS to Mimi Grustas for the refreshment detail this evening ... as you know she really got "double duty" but at least it is all done - right,

And thanks also to those who brought items for the CWA Country Store. The proceeds from this will be used against expenses of the committee, such as their donations, and so forth.

Had a food sale last evening to offset the expenses of the refreshments and it did go very well. We also sold some of the cheese, and some of the anniversary items, which are downstairs this evening, so you can The Christmas wrapping see them too. paper is also there - we have about thirty-five or six packages left and would like to get this taken care of. Any buyers? or any sellers?

NEXT MEETING, Nov. 27 - Refreshments by Sara and Torch, and Dave and Marge Cox. Program - Pumpkin Pies as Yellow as Gold! And that is right on top of Thanksgiving! ADVANCE NOTICE: SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION on Dec.6 - at Whigville, 8:00 p.m. and all officers asked to be there. No more room - no more time.